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Network Economy

Network economy refers to economic 

activities which are based on personal 

and inter-firm relationships through 

information exchange and resource 

sharing to seek reciprocal benefits 



Network Economy

 Personal relationships, initiating the network economy, 

are established on the basis of trustworthy friendships 

and mutual identities, which can be widely found in the 

Taiwanese (or Chinese style) business culture. 

 These identities can be formed in terms of relatives, 

classmates, alumni, co-workers, neighbours, and 

friends. 

 Personal friendships are very important in the practical 

economic activities carried out in Taiwan. 



Network Economy

 inter-firm friendships is based on the expansion of 
personal relationships, and the need for firms to 
seek competitiveness through reciprocal benefits at 
both the local and global levels. 

 information exchange is identified through both 
formal and informal contacts between managers and 
scientists to promote scientific knowledge exchange 
amongst firms for the informing of capital, markets, 
management, technology, investment and the skilled 
workforce to enhance reciprocal benefits.



Network Economy

“…we make inter-firm relationships as an 
‘internetworking protocol’, using a simple protocol that 
can lead firms to work together, but in each firm’s own 
way. When each firm connects, they can turn out a 
vigorous internetworking operation system, which is 
powerful. …. Hence, a firm has to operate in its own 
way and follow a simple protocol that can form quite a 
huge strength. This is a big change in organisational
operations. … Our company is now planning and 
developing such a simple protocol… “



Network Economy

• Network economy is shaped by economic activities 
between firms: via (1) joint ventures, cross-
investment, technology transfers/ exchanges, and 
strategic alliances; and (2) spin-offs, subsidiaries, 
mergers, take-overs, cross-licensing, R&D 
authorisation, and trade supplier/client links. 

• These relationships can be categorised into two 
levels; the local area networks (LANs) and wide 
area networks (WAN). 



LAN&WAN

 A local area network (LAN) is a short-distance 

computer network used to link a group of 

computers together within a small geographical 

area. 

 A wide-area network (WAN) is made up of 

interconnected smaller local networks spread 

throughout a building, a state, or the entire 

globe. 
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• The Inter-networks

• ‘Network economy’ operates the inter-

networks which are supported by the 

operation of the local area and wide area 

networks.

• Local Area Networks (LAN)

• Wide Area Networks (WAN)



LAN, LOCAL AREA NETWORK







Network economy of 

the UMC Group



Intellectual network Leapfrogging tactics


